
     HAPPY NEW YEAR to each and every one and THANK YOU once again for 

your continued support of The 100 Club of Comal County.  It is through your 

support and contributions that The 100 Club stands ready to  support those first 

responders of Comal County who protect us.    

     In 2014  the New Braunfels City Council, City of Garden Ridge and Comal 

County Commissioners Court proclaimed that April 10th , the  100th  day of the 

year, be known as THE 100 CLUB OF COMAL COUNTY DAY.    Local restau-
rants throughout the county made information available to customers about the 

organization.  Once again on Good Friday, the seven McDonald’s Restaurants  

located in Comal County held their annual fundraiser for The 100 Club.  Thank 

You Ronald McDonald!  Then on National Law Enforcement Day, May 15,  

Freddy’s Frozen Custard and Steakburgers donated a portion of their proceeds 

to the 100 Club.    In September, in memory of 9/11, HEB made a generous  

donation to The 100 Club honoring all First Responders.                                                                      

     Please remember to visit a McDonald’s on Good Friday, April 3rd,  from  

11:00 am to  2:00 pm as a portion of the sales are donated to The 100 Club.   

Also please remember to visit Freddy’s Frozen Custard and Steakburgers on May 

15, National Law Enforcement Day. 

     The 100 Club was represented at National Night Out in the City of Garden 

Ridge and the subdivisions of Vintage Oaks  and River Oaks.  National Night Out 

takes place on the first Tuesday in October. 

     The ANNUAL BANQUET for 2013 was held in February at the Marriott 

Courtyard in New Braunfels.  Our outstanding Lawman of the Year was Corporal 

Jesus Balderamas, Selma Police Dept. Our outstanding Firefighter was Engineer 

Michael Reid and our outstanding Firefighter/Paramedic was Christopher Clapper 

both of Canyon Lake Fire/EMS.  Corporal Bill Spence of the New Braunfels PD 

was awarded a honorary lifetime membership.  

     The  ANNUAL BANQUET for 2014 is coming your way on February 24th.  

Get your reservations in now.   The Banquet will be held at the Marriott  

Courtyard on IH-35 in New Braunfels.  The Marriott is located just south of  

Randolph-Brooks Federal Credit Union on IH-35.  There are plans for a Silent 

Auction and Raffle.  At our Annual Banquet we will be honoring an outstanding 

individual from Law Enforcement, a Firefighter and a Paramedic/EMS.  We look 

forward to seeing you. 

      2014  The Year in Review 

T H E  1 0 0  C L U B  O F  

C O M A L  C O U N T Y  

  The 100 Report 
 J A N U A R Y  2 0 1 5       I S S U E  7  

Board of Directors 
 

President 

   Judd M. Earley 

Vice-President 

   Ronald D. Zipp 

Secretary 

   Marian Hicks 

Treasurer 

   E. J. (Joe) Hickman 
 

Publicity Chairman 

   Belinda Frisk 
 

Contributor Database 

Chairman 

   Bill Laird 
 

   Larry Remy 

   Col T.D. Thomas 

   Sheila Earley 

   Randy Smith 

   Toya Ohlrich 

   Patti Johnson 

   Eric White 

   Rev. Richard Carse 

   Kaci Poindexter 

   Jan Kennady 

   Renee L. Couch 

    

   Advisory Directors 
 

 Sheriff Bob Holder 

    (Comal County) 

 Chief Tom Wibert 

    (New Braunfels P.D.) 

 Chief Kenneth Jacks 

   (New Braunfels Fire Dept)      

 Chief Gary Haecker 

    (Bulverde P.D.) 

 Chief Shawn Wherry 

   (Canyon Lake Fire/EMS)     

 Chief Syd Hall 

    (Selma P.D.)   

 Chief Ron Eberhardt 

    (Garden Ridge P.D.) 

  Chief Donald Zipp 

   (Bracken Fire Dept) 

  Deputy Chief Joe Hamilton 

    (Bexar Co. Sheriff’s Office) 

  Chief Kenneth Evans 

    (Live Oak P.D.) 

 

  Co-Chaplains 

   Rev. Ronald D.  Zipp  

   Rev. Richard Carse 

 

  Newsletter Editor 

   Dennis Camosy 

 



100 CLUB DAY  proclamation by New Braunfels City Council 

www.100clubofcomalcounty.org 

HEB donation in memory of 9/11  (New Braunfels Fire Department) 

Canyon Lake Fire/EMS and 100 Club Board Members 
McDonald’s Good Friday event with members of Bulverde Fire Department 

B.C. Danny Hemphill, Eng. Michael Reid, FF Christopher Clapper 
and Chief Shawn Wherry of Canyon Lake Fire/EMS 

Chief Syd Hall and Cpl. Jesus Balderamas of Selma Police Department 
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